The OCC Softhall team opened play in the
Leahi League in late February. The league is
packed with top notch teams. Games are hatd
fought and always come down to the last out.

Led by Head Coach Aaron Eberhardt and
Assistant Coach Paki Vaughan, the team has
experienced disappointment in the late innings
to carry a 2-3 win-loss record into April. Two of
the losses came in the last inning with untimely
hits and errors leading to OCC's demise.

Hopes are high to turn the season around
with five games in April and playoffs in May. Of
course, as you read this, the season has ended.
Hopefully, OCC was able to bring home another
Leahi League Championship.

Committee chairman Jim Gaddis and com-
mittee member Bill Kilcoyne continue to handle
scheduling, field permits, entry fees, equipment,
uniforms and awards. The team has decided to
have a family BBQ at the last game of league play
rather than to have a post season banquet. Jim,
Bill, Aaron and Paki are your 2002 softball com-
mittee members. We always welcome new play-
ers. The summer season begins in July.
Information is always posted in the Men’s Locker
Room.

Team pictures and statistics will be high-
lighted in next month's issue of The Outrigger.
Thank you for supporting your team. Aloha:



